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On November 25, 2023, the Brazil Headquarters in São Paulo hosted a significant event for the 
Nomination of Religious Leaders as Ambassadors for Peace. 
 
The event saw attendance from over 120 pastors representing numerous churches throughout São Paulo 
State. The continental director, Rev. David Dong Woo Kim, shared the providential vision for inter-
religious collaboration and discussed how the True Parents have worked to unite Christian leaders in 
America and across the globe. He also elaborated on the Heavenly Parents' vision for the Brazilian nation. 
 

  
 
This event marked a crucial step in national restoration, engaging with Abel-like figures. Ten new 
Ambassadors for Peace were appointed, all of whom are pastors from various Christian denominations in 
Brazil. 
 
During the meeting, religious leaders initiated plans for the formation of the BCLC (Brazilian Christian 
Leadership Conference). They also discussed organizing a trip to Las Vegas the following year to meet 
with leaders from the ACLC and WCLC. 
 
The event was further dignified by the presence of over 100 religious leaders, adding significance to the 
occasion. 


